
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

MAYOR’S MESSAGE   
It has been fantastic to see 
so many people attend our 
community flood recovery 
events held throughout  
this month. 
A good crowd was  
inspired by The  
Unbreakable Farmer, Warren Davies during 
the Around the Paddock dinner, held at 
Cohuna on 7 February, whilst the role our 
local sporting clubs play in supporting our 
communities were celebrated during the 
Gannawarra Sporting Clubs Dinner, held on 
15 February at Kerang. 
These events would not be possible 
without the support from our State and 
Federal counterparts. 
Kind regards, 
Mayor Ross Stanton 
 

COUNCIL MEETING  
The next Meeting of Council will be held on 
Wednesday, 21 February at the Kerang 
Senior Citizens Centre, starting at 6pm. A 
recording will be available at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/meetings no later than 
24 hours after this meeting. 
Residents can submit questions to Council 
for consideration during Question Time by 
completing a form at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/QuestionTime by 5pm 
the day before each meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

COMMUNITY SATISFACTION 
SURVEY CONTINUES 
Thank you to all residents who have 
participated in the annual Community 
Satisfaction Survey. 
Independent market research agency 
National Field Services is currently 
interviewing 400 residents over the age of 
18 by telephone, asking participants to 
assess Council’s overall performance.  
Anyone who has any queries about the 
Community Satisfaction Survey is 
encouraged to contact Council on (03) 
5450 9333. 
 

FUNDING FOR EASTER, APRIL 
EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES 
Community groups, organisations and 
local live music venues planning to host 
events, programs and activities over the 
Easter long weekend or April holiday 
period are eligible to apply for up to 
$5,000 of funding thanks to the 
Gannawarra Community Resilience 
Committee. 
For more information and to apply, visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/grants. Applications 
close Thursday, 29 February. 
 
 
 
 

EMPLOYMENT VACANCIES 
• Outdoor Worker – Permanent full-time 
• Environmental Health Coordinator – 

Permanent full-time 
• Senior Civil Project Officer – Permanent 

full-time 
• Kindergarten Teacher – Casual 
• Early Childhood Educator – Casual 

positions available 
For more information, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/jobs 
 

IMMUNISATION SESSION 
WEDNESDAY, 21 FEBRUARY 
COHUNA (10.30am – 12 noon) 
KERANG (4pm – 5.30pm) 
NOTE:  Bookings are essential, which can be 
made by phoning (03) 5450 9333.  For more 
details, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/immunisation 
 
RATES INSTALMENT REMINDER 
Ratepayers are reminded that if you choose 
to pay your rates by instalments, the third 
instalment payment is due by Thursday, 29 
February. 
For more information, visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/rates or phone (03) 
5450 9333. 
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STORY TIME FEEDBACK 
Time is running out for families who enjoy 
the Gannawarra Library Service’s Story 
Time program to help shape this year’s 
activities. 
Families who regularly attend sessions and 
those interested in participating this year 
are encouraged to complete a two-minute 
survey available online at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/StoryTime or from 
Gannawarra Library Service branches at 
Cohuna, Kerang, Leitchville and 
Quambatook before 5pm Friday, 1 March. 
 

 

OUTDOOR SWIMMING POOL 
OPENING HOUR CHANGES 
From Friday, 1 March, the Cohuna and 
Kerang swimming pools will be open 
between 3pm and 7pm daily until the end 
of the 2023/24 season on Sunday, 10 
March. 
The Morning Laps program will hold its 
final sessions for the season at both 
facilities on Thursday, 29 February. 
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